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Market Testing: Home Care – November 2021
Background
Brighton and Hove City Council (the Council) in partnership with Brighton and Hove Clinical Commissioning Group (the CCG) are beginning the process of recommissioning their home care (domiciliary care) arrangements, including hospital discharge routes and provision of extra care services.
As part of this process, the Council is seeking the views and opinions of providers in the home care market, both existing providers and those who do not currently contract with the Council. 
Please note that this is not a tender process. The Council is currently undertaking preliminary research and this process does not constitute an offer of contract from either party.

Please complete this form and return via email to ContractsUnit.AdminTeam@brighton-hove.gov.uk by Tuesday 30th November 2021
1) Please confirm the name and address and contact details of your establishment and whether you currently provide home care services to the Council or the CCG
	Response:




Care Planning and meeting individual outcomes
2) Please detail your preferred approach to care planning for individuals. As commissioners, how can the Council and social workers best support this approach?
	Response:




3) What do you consider to be the best way of tracking and reporting on individual outcomes? If you have systems in place, please provide detail.
	Response:




4) What do you consider to be the challenges of the Council moving from time-and-task commissioning to a more outcome-focussed/overall support budget approach? How are these best overcome? 
	Response:




Technology

5) How best can the Council utilise technology as part of a high quality home care service? Please include any relevant examples from other areas
	Response:




6) What do you consider to be the optimum method of call tracking/monitoring (e.g. ECMS, RFID etc)
	Response:




Other areas of consideration

7) What steps does your organisation take to reduce your carbon footprint? How can the Council best support these steps in a new commission?
	Response:




8) If your organisation provides private home care, in addition to Council funded care, how do these two provisions differ? Which elements of your private provision would benefit the Council funded provision?
	Response:




9) How can the Council and CCG best commission hospital discharge care to ensure the best possible journey and outcome for individuals? Please comment on existing arrangements or good practice you have been involved in.
	Response:




10) Do you have any other comments or suggestions in relation to the new commission, including potential areas of improvement in the existing contracts?
	Response:




Thank you for taking the time to complete this document. Please return via email to ContractsUnit.AdminTeam@brighton-hove.gov.uk by Tuesday 30th November 2021
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